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TO PLACE ADVERTISEMENTS

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC., or the 
Southeast Chapter. This publication encourages its members to express their own beliefs and/or opinions.  
ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. and the Southeast Chapter accepts no responsibility for the opinions, views, or 
comments contained in this publication. Southeast Chapter reserves the right to edit any article submitted for 
publication for mis-spellings or inappropriate language, or photos.

You must submit print ready ads or PC compatible disk. Black type on white paper, including business cards, 
required. Ads and copy must be prepaid to "SE ABATE Chapter" and submitted at or before the chapter meeting 
to be included in that issue. Due to limited space all ads must be paid to date or they will be dropped without 
notification. THE ADVERTISER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR ALL COPY AND AD CHANGES. Non-camera ready 
advertisements will incur a minimum $50 layout charge and will be billed separately.

The Southeast Chapter Newsletter is published monthly by ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter, PO BOX 
292693, Ft. Lauderdale FL 33329-2693. 1600+ NEWSLETTERS PUBLISHED MONTHLY.

Pick up your Newsletters here!
Tobacco Source
84 Diner                         
Broward Motor Sports
HD South
All American Cycle   
HD Ft Lauderdale 
VFW Post 9697
Kings Head Pub
Big Dawgs 
American Legion 321
Keltics MC

Mastermailer
Texas Rose Saloon
Cagney's
Mickey's Bar
Luke's Place
Big Twin Cycles
Flossie's
Chop Shop Customs
Joseph's Recycling
Enforcers MC

Beer Barn
Top Gun Cycle
Wheels of Man MC
HD Sunrise
FOE- Eagles
HD North
Heaven Cycles
DP's on Beach   
Thunder Cycles
CycleLab
Biker’s Inc.

Motorcycle Rights & Safety
Dedicated to

“Freedom of Choice, Freedom of the Road”
You may know us as the motorcycle organization that got the helmet law repealed

in Florida or from our motorcycle rights and safety rally’s throughout the year.
ABATE of Florida is not a club, we are a motorcycle rights & safety organization

dedicated to promoting motorcycle safety while remaining ever vigilant of the legislative
issues concerning motorcyclists’ nationwide.

.
We Are Not ANTI-HELMET, We are ANTI-HELMET Law!

One of the most popular misconceptions about ABATE is that we are anti-helmet.
Nothing could be further from the truth. We are “anti-helmet law” if you choose to

ride with or without a helmet it’s your choice, it is your right to decide whether
wearing a helmet is right for you. ABATE is an organization fighting to protect your rights.
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President's Thoughts

Below are some friends that we are thinking of:

Ferrn's husband "Jackie" is not doing well and is in Hospice. Please keep her in your thoughts and 
prayers as she is dealing with this at this time.

And let's not forget about "Rainman". Keep him in your prayers. We hope you'll be on your feet soon.

"Turtle" Wheels of Man MC was in a motorcycle accident. He's recovering and doing ok.

There is Laina, who was also in a motorcycle accident coming home from Cafe 27. Don't know anything 
on her injuries, but is also in a coma. We are praying for your recovery.

ABATE SE Life-Member Dave Carter (co-owner of Mickey's Bar in Pompano) is still in the Hospital. We 
hope he'll be out of his coma by the time everyone reads this! It's been awhile and we miss you, and we 
really want to see you......"WAKE UP DAVE"!

Please, always keep all sick or injured in your prayers. 
  
And please always keep your memberships Up-to-Date!!

Or join ABATE today for your D & D Insurance.

Be Strong, Ride Safe and Ride Free

Johnny Rose

president@abatese.us

954-868-4390

Thinking of You

FYI..........SENATE PASSES FOLLOWING BILL

-SB 244, The bill would make it illegal to impede the flow of traffic by hanging out in the left 
lane. The “road rage bill” has been a perennial subject for Sen. Mike Bennett, R-Braden-
ton. “This seems to be my legacy bill,” Bennett said. The bill passed 36-1. 
Also I'd like for everyone to please keep in mind of our friends and loved ones below. Re-
member keep the shiny side up and the rubber side down...
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ATTENTION
Yearly membership pins available for 

purchase when you renew your membership. 
Shirts and patches available also.

Call Johnny Rose 
(954) 868-4390

for details!!

DEADLINE: 20th of each 
Month for Articles, Ads, 

Flyers, etc.

Membership Due Thanks if you have already renewed 

For Membership Renewals contact, George Torrence by either email: 
membership@abatese.org or by phone: 954-385-2837 

You have 30 days from the last day of your expiration month to renew your membership,
or be deleted from the State's List. Also (very important) be sure to notify us of any changes.

* PLEASE NOTE *

ABATE products may also be purchased at:

March 2012

Happy

St Patrick's

Day!

April 2012

Ronald Bond	
Rick “Squirrel” Ceballos	
Steven Cohen	
Diego Dominguez	
Dustin C. “Dusty” Dunn	
Maureen “MGM” Hernandez	
Richard “Rick” Hernandez	
Pat Lewis	
Theresa “Terri” Magan	
Edmond “Big ED” Michaud	
Dennis Murawski	
Karl Rentel	
Renee Reoli	
Jeff “Big Jeff” Richmond	
Allen “Ace” Ryant	
Carrie Stephens	
Gino Tassoni	

Carolyn “Precious” Ulloa	
Robert “Dutch” Van Donge	
Marlene Wiseman	

Garrett Gardner	
Angie “Angelina” Abdul	
Stephen W Acheson	
Luis Alvarez	
Max Asman	
John Cobb	
Danilo Corcho	
Luis O. Cruz	
Marilyn De Martini	
James  Dessicino	
Peter  Helprin	

Isabel “Pantera” Hormilla	
Susan Michelle Jordan	
Cathie Koch	
John Koch	
Barry T Little Sr	
Scott Marshall	
Steven “War Dog” Mc Avoy	
Carlos Nunez	
Carl W Salmeri	
Dr Sy Shribnik	
Beverly Swasey	
Sharon “Ziggy” Taylor	
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ABATE of Florida, Southeast Chapter Meeting 
Minutes Feb. 19, 2012

 
Assistant Sgt @ Arms Jimmy “Les” Lesniak called the 
meeting to order at 10:20am. There were 44 members, no 
members at large and 1 guest. Total in attendance: 45. The 
meeting started following the Pledge of Allegiance, a mo-
ment of silence for our 
Armed Forces personal serving and protecting our country 
and a prayer by our Chaplain “Poppy.” 

President’s Report 
Johnny thanked all members for coming out on this beauti-
ful morning. He thanked all the members who came out 
to help at our Semi-Annual Event. We are doing what we 
can to promote ABATE and to find different ways to raise 
money for our chapter since this event was not one of our 
best fundraisers. We have had a number of riders go down, 
please keep them in your thoughts and prayers for a speedy 
recovery. Dave wake up. 
Vice-President’s Report 
Old Hippy thanked all members for coming out today. Right 
after today’s meeting we will be headed to the States MC 
Event in Lake Worth. States MC has always supported us, 
now is the time for us to help support them. Be careful out 
there. We have had a number of riders going down with 
most of them being single vehicle accidents. 
Secretary’s Report 
A motion was made to accept the minutes of the January’s 
meeting as printed in the newsletter. Motion seconded, all in 
favor, motion passed. 
Treasurer’s Report 
Joe was excused. Paul read the financial report for Janu-
ary. A motion was made, seconded to accept the Treasurers 
report. All in favor, motion passed. 
Sergeant at Arms Report 
Geo was excused. Jimmy Les reported there are way too 
many accidents. Most incidents are due to driver error. One 
of the he best way to improve your odds while on the road 

is to allow more distance between yourself and the vehicle 
in front of you. Also, adjust your speed if you are next to 
someone in the other lane; try to get in front or behind them. 
If you are side by side and they blow a tire, spill their coffee, 
text etc. there is a good chance they will come right into 
your lane. 
Road Captain’s Report 
Frank was excused. No report 
Please check the hotline for run updates and important 
information. 
Safety Directors Report 
Dave thanked Teddy Bear for all his help. Teddy Bear has 
been there to help when Dave is unavailable. Not much go-
ing on, but please be careful out there. 
We did receive Safety products from the State including a 
new pin that states “Check Twice for Motorcycles” 
Products Report 
Johnny Rose reported we have products. If any member 
is interested in becoming our Products Trustee until our 
elections in June, please contact any board member. In the 
interim, if you need any products, please contact Wildcat. 
Her number is in the newsletter. 
. 
Events Coordinator 
Steve Thomas has stepped up to help as our events coordina-
tor. A vote of confidence was called, all in favor. Congratula-
tions Steve and Thank you. Not much to report right now, 
we are working on our Memorial Day Event. We have had a 
number of establishments come forward wanting to host our 
event. This is a testament to our chapter. They are coming 
to us. We will keep you posted; our goal is to have our plans 
set by the end of this month. 
State Reps Report 
Demetrious reported this month’s State Meeting is in Talla-
hassee. Yes it was very cold. Full details of the meeting will 
be covered in the Masterlink, highlights include: 
Doc will not be running for President. 
We do not have territories. Insurance paperwork and all 
related event paperwork must be turned in to the state within 
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the time frames allowed. 
Volunteers are needed for bike week. This year bike week 
is the second week on March, should be a lot warmer than 
last year. If you go, please support our State Campground. 
Bike week is the only fundraiser the state has, with the 
economy, they have had to reduce the size of the camp-
ground they rent. So come on out and support the state and 
all our chapters who fight for your rights. We are looking at 
a Motorcycle Rodeo next year to raise money. We need to 
work on local Proclamations from our city’s and the county 
to Proclaim May as “Motorcycle Safety Month”. 
There might be a lot of changes due to re-districting. We 
will keep you posted on the changes. Some good, some bad. 
Use caution when asked questions by the media, refer them 
to our president if unsure on how to answer. 
Lawsuit filed against the Hillsborough County Sheriff for 
not allowing bikers into the State Fair. 
Membership Report 
George reported we have 646 members. It is impossible 
to process a new or renewal membership application, 
send out your membership card and a newsletter to your 
home: 
IF WE CAN”T READ THE INFORMATION ON THE 
APPLICATION. 
Please print or write legibly. 
Newsletter Editor 
Wildcat reminded all members that all articles; contribu-
tions, pictures etc are due by the 20th of each month. 
This month all articles are due by tomorrow. Sadly due to 
personal scheduling Wildcat will be giving up her trustee 
position in June. Anyone interested to become the Newslet-
ter Editor please call her ASAP. She has given us 5 months 
notice, which will give her plenty of time to train someone 
who is willing to step up and take over the position. If you 
are interested please contact her or any board member. Her 
new email address is: wildcatlady2009@comcast.net 
Legislative Report 
Old Hippy reported we must be vigilant. They are looking 
to increase the amount of ethanol from 10% to 15%. This 
is not good as we the taxpayers are paying the subsidy to 
support Ethanol. Ethanol does not work well in motorcycles, 
lawn mowers etc. For your vehicle, you will get poorer 
gas mileage but pay more for it. More bills are coming to 
prevent future funding to the states that conduct Motorcycle 
Only Checkpoints. California already has a sponsored bill. 
We will closely follow this very important issue. 
Public Relations 
Fern was excused. No report 
Advertising 
Hope was excused. We need advertising to offset our prima-
ry avenue of communication. Our Newsletter. We need to do 

whatever we can to make our newsletter self-sufficient. To 
do this we need more advertisers. Johnny Rose reminded all 
members, no matter where you go try to get a business card 
ad. The cost is very low and helps support our newsletter. 
Social Directors Report 
Steve Thomas has stepped up to take over as Social Direc-
tor. A vote of confidence was called for, all in favor. Karen 
was thanked for all her hard work over the years as Social 
Director and in charge of the Newsletter Distribution. Next 
months birthday party will be held at Cagney’s. Check the 
hotline for time and date. Preliminary date is March 17th. 
Newsletter Distribution 
Due to personal commitments Karin has had to give up over 
seeing the distribution of the newsletter. Charlie has stepped 
up and will be handling the newsletter distribution. He will 
be working closely with Old Hippy and Karen to ensure a 
smooth transition. 
Quartermaster’s Report 
Bob Anz was excused. No report 
Photographer’s Report 
Axman reported we have pictures. He will be giving Wild-
cat another disc for uploading. 
Web-Master’s Report 
Mike reported web up and running. 
Legal Council 
We have reports on an incident, which had taken place at 
Hooters on University Drive in Sunrise. It appears the City 
of Sunrise conducted a “motorcycle only stop” in the park-
ing lot. They were checking endorsements on licenses, red 
or blue led lights on bikes etc. Right now all we have is 
talk on what happened. If you know of anyone who was 
stopped please have him or her contact any board mem-
ber for follow up with our legal council. Discussion on 2 
riders who were injured in accidents. 1 did not have motor-
cycle endorsement on his license; the other was not wearing 
a helmet but did not have the proper insurance coverage. If 
you do not have a motorcycle endorsement on you license, 
you will be treated as not having a license. In Florida it is 
a 3rd degree misdemeanor and you insurance company can 
deny you automobile insurance. At lease get a motorcycle 
learners permit. This will cover you until you can get your 
endorsement. As far as the proper medical insurance, if you 
are self employed and do not have medical insurance, if 
you keep the insurance minimum $10,000.00 in an escrow 
account for the strict purpose of covering any medical bills 
if you are involved in a accident will be sufficient. Just a 
reminder, ABATE is not anti-helmet. We are anti-helmet 
law and are advocates for freedom of choice. Florida DOES 
have a helmet law on the books. If you are under 21 years 
of age or above 21 years old and do not have $10,000.00 of 
medical insurance, you MUST wear a helmet. 
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Old Business 
None 
New Business 
None 
Good of the Order 
After today’s meeting 
States MC Lake Worth. Kick Stands Up 30 minutes after 
meeting.
The Black Pistons MC has a number of plastic tables for 
sale at 15.00 per table. Jimmy Les and Shaky Bob donated 
30.00 and 15.00 respectively to purchase 3 tables. A motion 
was made, seconded to match their donation from the chap-
ter to purchase as many tables that a total of 90.00 can buy. 
All in favor, motion passed. BARS will handle on behalf of 
the chapter. 
Smoky from the El Quoqui Motorcycle Association read 
a letter Thanking ABATE of Florida Southeast Chapter 
for our help in making their Christmas Toy Run a success. 
There was a very special letter received from the church 
groups involved and a copy will be reprinted in the newslet-
ter. In addition they will be having an event on 4-15-12 at 
Mickey’s. So come on out and support them as every mem-
ber of El Quoqui is also a member of the Southeast Chapter. 
Our new chapter Events Coordinator and Social Director is 
also our newest advertiser. His company is Soldiermart and 
can provide almost everything military, pins, patches etc. 
His web site is www.soldiermart.com 
Check it out. 
In April there will be 2 events you do not want to miss. On 
4-14-12 Autism Speaks will be having a walk a thon. Our 
own Teddy Bear will be holding a fundraiser right here at 
the Legion on 3-2-12. Autism is one of the diseases that get 
some of the lowest contributions to further research. Since 
his grandson has a form of Autism, please come out and 
support one of our own. 
On 4-15-12 The Ride for Kids Cure Pediatric Brain Tumor 
Foundation will be held. This is a 40-mile police escorted 
ride. For more information call 800-253-6530 or check their 
web site at www.rideforkids.org for information. 
Casey at Cycle Lab will be having a swap meet on Sat. Feb. 
25th. Come on and check it out. 
Thunder Cycles will now be selling the Victory brand of 
Motorcycles. They will be having an open house on Sat 
2/25/12 from 1000-500pm. Test rides of the new Victory’s 
are available as long as you are dressed appropriately, have 
a helmet and motorcycle endorsement on your license. 
Every Thursday States MC has an open house at their club-
house. Cash bar but the food is free until it runs out. This 
week they are serving Chicken Fiancées. Their clubhouse is 
located at 761 SW 13Ct Pompano Beach. 

Remember to check the Hotline @ 954-310-4636 for all 
updates 

A motion was made, seconded to adjourn the meeting. All 
in favor, motion passed. Meeting 
adjourned at 11:50am 

These minutes were summa-
rized and submitted by: 

Paul A. Melcer
 
Secretary
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OldHippy's Corner

I was reading a distance past local bike rag and it reminded me of one of those timeless tune “times 
they are a changing” by Bob Dylan. In this Mag. Reading this you could see how the face of the local 
motorcycle community has changed in the last decade. Gone are a lot of the local hangouts where 

they promoted and courted the riders to come and hang out. Some of these large players are still around but 
gave up attracting riders. I remember one in particular that not only could you see their ads promoting mo-
torcycle attendance but they also catered to large Motorcycle events. This was also the time when work and 
money was plentiful and it showed with the attendance that appeared. Now it is different, gone are all the so 
many bike repair and parts shops whose ads filled the pages along with so many holes in the wall establish-
ment that you could always count on the see a few riders’ scoots outside.

Age of riders has also changed the landscape a little with their preference for sports bikes, which when 
some of us started riding was no more than something with around 300cc’s, which at the time seem plenty. 
They are also have also been marketed for that age group and let’s face it, the music they like to have at 
their gatherings is not a big draw for the older cruiser riders, like this old man.
I see other changes also that I can relate to, such as with the now reduction of expendable funds I have had 
to curtail going to a lot of events and even on some rides due to the cost of fuel, let alone refreshments (I 
notice I didn’t say beer). 

One thing that does bug the crap out of me is the term I hear more and more, which is “Show Chrome”. I 
have, by luck was able to have a high end Harley and it is apparent to me that it is made to look good this 
chrome but don’t expected to stay that way for long. I remembers days past when the chrome almost last 
forever, now a days it flakes off. I’ll take the old chrome over this so called “Show Chrome” any day!  Heck 
I remember a 20 year old car and you could still buff the chrome to a shine.
I also remember when gas was cheap and contained gas, now we have Ethanol and just stopped subsidiz-
ing the production of it which cost us $7 billion per year, or $1.90 per gallon. Now with it we have to fill up 
more often and pay for the repairs that it has caused.
Remember when it was cheaper to camp than get a hotel at bike week? Well with the amount showing up 
due the economy you can get a room the same day for just a little more.

Well I’m keeping this short...till next month

Keep the shiny side up and the greasy side down

OldHippy
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Exp: 11/2011
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Call to Action

Website at:
http://www.abateflorida.com

At the top in the choices on left,
click on the new selection

Legislative Info Center

Exp: 11/2011

Lynn Hara
highly

recommends
this Vet.

He's a
Vet

who cares!
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Exp: 11/2013
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Exp: 
1/2012ABATE
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Vice Prez

Exp: 4/2012

Hope everybody that is going to Bike week has a safe ride and has a good time.
The chapter has been out to several functions and have been able to set up membership 
and safety booths which makes us able to at least remind riders to be a little more care-
ful. What seems like an emergence of riders going down in single vehical accidents it 
makes it even more important for all of us to be more careful.
We have been lucky enough to be able to fill a couple of trustee positions and still have a 
few more to fill, so if you have the time and commitment we could use your help. Lucky 
for us, one of the positions that was filled was the Events Coordinator, just in time to 
help make plans for our next event. The decision and location will not be in time for this 
issue, but we will fill you in next issue and it is already looking like it has the possibility 
to become one of our largest.
I am keeping this short due to deadline and in closing, remember this is an big election year for ABATE, not  
counting in government.

Till next time …I’ll leave you with a quote from Ronald Reagan:
Freedom is never more than one generation away from extinction. We didn’t pass it to our children in the blood-
stream. It must be fought for, protected, and handed on for them to do the same. 

I hate hospitals, so Ride Safe

OldHippy
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Exp: 8/2011
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Exp: 1/2012

Exp: 11/2012

Exp: 11/2012

Exp: 11/2012Exp: 5/2012
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Weekly Bike Nights & Bar Discounts:

American Legion
 Post 321 - Cooper City

Bike Night Every 2nd Friday

Thurs: Cafe' 27
Sat: Luke's Place

El Coqui MG. Club House Is Open On 
Wednesday, Friday, and Saturday From 8:30 

Pm To? 1206 S Dixie Hwy Hollywood. 
Call Short Fuse 754-423-6744
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HOTLINE
GET THE LATEST INFO

954-310-4636

Visit & Support
American Legion Post 321

9081 SW 51st Street, 
Cooper City

(Meeting Place for SE ABATE)

Deadline: Every Monday
by Midnight...Call Fern at:

954-782-6500



24S.E. Chapter Abate of Florida, Inc.	

Additional Info:

MondaySunday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

Always Check the Hotline for more additional information: 954-310-4636 ...
Sometimes "Events" get missed or don't get listed in time for the Calendar.

Luke's Place
Bike Night

Mickey's
Bike Night

Mickey's
Bike Night

Mickey's
Bike Night

2012 2012MARCH

1                  2                 3                                   

4                5                  6                 7                 8                  9                 10

11              12                13               14               15                16               17

18              19                20               21               22                23               24

25               26               27               28               29                30               31
Mickey's

Bike Night

Der Kreiger MC
Port Saint Lucie

Annual
See pg 27

Fiasco Bros MC
Annual

Black Pistons MC
Ft Lauderdale

Party
See pg 31

ABATE
Chapter
Meeting

March 18 - Keltics MC Broward Annual - See Pg 1

USMVMC
Chapter 1

Party
See Pg 46

Hermandad MC
Annual

See Pg 27

Black Pistons MC
Treasure Coast

Annual

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Keltics MC
Broward
Annual

* It's Party Time! *
Saturday - March 17th - ABATE SE Birthday Party at:

Cagney's Saloon - 5983 S University Dr, Davie FL
Drink Specials - Let's Meet at 7:00 pm
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APRIL

Always Check the Hotline for more additional information: 954-310-4636...
 Sometimes "Events" get missed or don't get listed in time for the Calendar.

Additional Info:

MondaySunday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

Luke's Place
Bike Night

Luke's Place
Bike Night

Luke's Place
Bike Night

Mickey's
Bike Night

Mickey's
Bike Night

Mickey's
Bike Night

Mickey's
Bike Night

2012                                                                       2012

8                 9                 10               11                12               13               14

1                 2                 3                 4                  5                 6                 7

15               16               17               18                19               20               21

22               23               24               25                26               27               26

28               29               30                       

ABATE
Chapter
Meeting

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

States MC
Pompano

Annual
See Pg 27

Mystic 7 MC
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April 7 - Mystic 7 Off-Annual & Mojo's Memory Party - See page 46. 

For the Leesburg Bikefest - See page 41 for Camping Information.
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Billy Joel at Vintage Motorcycle Show.
Compliments of Huck
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Cafe' 27 Customers, Bikes, Vendors, & Bartenders
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                                                                                                ABATE of Florida, Inc., Southeast Chapter  
        www.abatese.org 

American Bikers Aiming Toward Education 
 

Your support is essential to the survival of our newsletter 
ABATE is a not-for-profit Motorcyclist’s Rights Organization 

Our mission is to lobby and educate the government and general 
public to promote motorcycling in a safe and positive image. 

 
 

Newsletter Ad Rates: 
(Rates shown are for the entire period, 6% sales tax included) 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Please Contact: 
Suzanne Keen       954-816-8536 
peachynfl@aol.com 
 
Or any member of the  
Board of Directors 
 
Mail your information and check to: 
 
ABATE of Florida, Inc. 
Southeast Chapter 
PO Box 292693 
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329 
 
You will be contacted ASAP 
Thanks for your support 
 
CONTACT:_______________________________________________________________ 
 
SIZE AND DURATION OF AD:______________________________________________ 
 
NAME:__________________________________________________________________ 
 
ADDRESS:_______________________________________________________________ 
 
PHONE NUMBERS:_______________________________________________________ 
 
EMAIL:__________________________________________________________________            
 

     Business Card 
One month        =$12.19 
Three months    = 25.60 
Six months        = 47.55 
One year            = 85.57 

¼ Page 
One month       = $24.38 
Three months   =   48.76 
Six months       =  98.99 
One year           =  150.17 

       Half Page 
One Month     = $36.57 
Three months =   75.58 
Six months      =  140.19 
One year         =   252.33 

 
Full Page 
 
 
 

One month     =  $ 48.76 
Three months =   120.68 
Six months     =   223.08 
One year         =  401.53 

Please Contact:
Lee "Wildcat" Lewis    954-868-1244
news@abatese.us

A     B     A     T     E

DATE:
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This Page Sponsored by Princess Sharon
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First of all we would like to give thoughts and Prayer to all of our brothers and sisters in need, especially Johnny Rose, for a speedy 
recovery, and to his family strength in their time of need. 
How do we communicate with God? I think the best way is to Pray. Now, how do we do that? We can ask for something specific, and it 
doesn’t have to be big or small, all our needs are special to God.
He will always provide all our needs no matter what they are all we have to do is ask. Ask and you will receive, knock and the door will 
be opened, I think all He wants is a relationship with each one of us.
There’s a song that comes to mind it says “oh what a friend we have in Jesus”, and if you think about it imagine having a friend who is 
with you all the time that can do anything. Remember all things are possible with God.
Jesus is our Lord and Savior, and He also wants us to think of Him as our Friend who is with us all the time, who we can walk with and 
talk with, and tell Him anything. He is with us all the time, and by doing this when we talk with Jesus we are communicating, I think this 
is also a way of praying, He’s a great listener. He will never let you down !!!!
The following is an example of what a conversation with God could be like:
Me in a tizzy: God, can I ask you something?
GOD: Sure.
Me: Promise you won’t get mad?
GOD: I promise.
Me frustrated: Why did you let so much stuff happen to me today?
GOD: What do you mean?
Me: Well I woke up late,
GOD, Yes
Me: My car took forever to start,
GOD: Okay....
Me growling, At lunch, they made my sandwich wrong and I had to wait
GOD: Hmmmm..
Me: On the way home, my phone went dead, just as I picked up a call.
GOD: All right
Me loudly: And to top it all off, when I got home, I just wanted to soak my feet in my foot massager and relax, but it wouldn’t work. Noth-
ing went right today! Why did you do that?
GOD: Well let me see..... the death angel was at your bed this morning and had to send one of the other angels to battle him for your 
life. I let you sleep through that.
Me humbled:  Oh...
GOD: I didn’t let your car start because there was a drunk driver on your route that might have hit you if you were on the road
Me ashamed............
GOD: The first person who made your sandwich today was sick and I didn’t want you to catch what they have, I knew you couldn’t afford 
to miss work

Communicating with God

Happy
St. Patrick's

Day!
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Me embarrassed: Oh.....
GOD: Your phone went dead because the person that was calling was going to give a false witness about what you said on that call, I 
didn’t even let you talk to them so you would be covered. 
Me softly: I see God
GOD: Oh and that foot massager, it had a short that was going to throw out all of the power in your house tonight. I didn’t think you 
wanted to be in the dark.
Me: I’m sorry God.
GOD, Don’t be sorry, just learn to trust me.........in all things, the good and the bad.
Me: I WILL trust you God
GOD: And don’t doubt that my plan for your day is always better than your plan.
Me: I won’t God. And let me just tell you God, thank you for everything today.
GOD: You’re welcome child. It was just another day being your God and I love looking after my children.

Scriptural References: II Samuel 22:31, Proverbs 3:5, Hebrews 2:13
“The generous will prosper; those who refresh others will themselves 
be refreshed.. .” (Proverbs 11:25)
In all things give thanks. 1 Thes 5:18

As Always
Your Chaplin
Poppie
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Exp: 
7/2012
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From Your Safety Director
                                                                                    March

The month of March could be called the lucky month. In the month of March we have St. Patrick’s Day. If you have a clover leaf, you 
are lucky. To help keep you safe and lucky on the road, most folks buy a Guardian Bell, and give it to their friends to put on their bikes. 
Lord knows there are times we need all the help we can get out there. I just read that we will soon be riding in computer driven cars and 
buses. That motorcycles will be the only operator driven motor vehicles on the road. That sure would make our rides a whole lot safer. 
But until that becomes a reality, lets go back to some of the basics of riding.
What to wear while riding, Head protection. You have the right to chose whether to wear a helmet or not. I wear one because I am not as 
hard headed as I was when I was younger, and it helps keep the hearing aids in the ears. Although I do wish they had one that looks like 
the whiffle Ball. Solid but with lots of holes in it, so the wind can blow threw what hair I have left. 
Eye protection. You must wear eye some kind of eye protection, being safety glasses, goggles, a helmet with a face shield. A piece of 
dirt, or a bug in your eye can make a great ride a bad one. 
Jackets, I know all too well how hot it is down here in South Florida. I was born and raised here. There are plenty of jackets made of dif-
ferent materials that you can find one that will make you comfortable on any ride. Remember, the roads are not made of memory foam. 
They are more like a cheese grater.
Pants, Long pants, not shorts or skirts. 
Gloves, your hands get sweaty. Gloves will help keep your grip on the handle bars, and protect them from abra-
sions if you go down.
Boots, over the ankle boots. No sandals, flip flops or penny loafers please.
Rain gear, you are in South Florida. You should have your rain gear with you when you go out for a ride. Every 
time we went camping when it was only 20 percent chance of rain, we got flooded out. 
Until we get the roads safe for all to ride, you should do your best at protecting your self when you go out for a 
ride. Guardian Bells may help ward off the road gremlins, but lucky charms can only protect you so much.  
 
David “Gimpy “ Gregory
Safety Director 
 

elcoquimotorcycle@att.net
Exp: 2/2012
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NCOM BIKER NEWSBYTES
Compiled & Edited by Bill Bish,
National Coalition of Motorcyclists (NCOM)

CONGRESS MOVES TO ABOLISH MOTORCYCLE-ONLY 
CHECKPOINTS
Motorcycle-only checkpoints have revved up concern in Con-
gress, and wording was recently inserted into the House highway 
bill that would bar the U.S. Department of Transportation from 
providing grants to local or state governments for such discrimina-
tory inspections.
The action arose over motorcycle-exclusive roadblocks set up in 
Georgia and New York under federal safety grants that single out 
motorcycles from four-wheeled traffic for police to check the bike 
and rider for proper paperwork, helmet, exhaust and equipment 
violations.
Rep. Jim Sensenbrenner (R-WI), who sponsored H.R. 904 to ban 
federal funding of motorcycle-only checkpoints, applauded the 
House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee for including 
his bill’s wording in their Feb. 1st mark-up of the transportation 
measure, saying; “It is encouraging to see that the transportation 
reauthorization bill will encourage more efficient use of taxpayer 
dollars and smart motorcycle safety policy.”
“Motorcycle riders are right to be outraged at being singled out 
for safety inspections,” added Rep Tom Petri (R-WI). “Nobody 
is suggesting flagging cars down for unscheduled inspections, 
and there’s no good reason why motorcycles should be treated 
differently. It’s unnecessarily intrusive, and not a smart way to use 
limited police resources.”
Section 5007 of H.R. 7, the “American Energy and Infrastructure 
Jobs Act of 2012” reads:
PROHIBITION ON FUNDS TO CHECK HELMET USAGE OR 
CREATE CHECKPOINTS FOR A MOTORCYCLE DRIVER OR 
PASSENGER.
The Secretary may not provide a grant or otherwise make avail-
able funding to a State, Indian tribe, county, municipality, or other 
local government to be used for any program to check helmet 
usage or create checkpoints for a motorcycle driver or passenger.
The House bill, which also provides federal funding for state 
motorcycle safety programs and funds for motorized trails, will 
now go to the full House floor before going over to the Senate for 
consideration. The Senate will consider their own version of the 
highway bill, and a final version will be ironed out in a conference 
committee.
HOUSE COMMITTEE SEEKS FURTHER STUDY OF ETHANOL-
BLENDED GAS
The House Committee on Science, Space and Technology 
passed H.R. 3199 by a 19-7 vote on Feb. 7th to require a com-
prehensive study of the implications of ethanol-blended gasoline. 
Although the Environmental Protection Agency approved E-15 
(15% ethanol fuel) in October 2010 for use in most cars, it is not 

approved for any motorcycles or ATVs and the hotter-burning 
formulation can cause premature wear and could void manufactur-
ers’ warranties.
The bill, introduced by committee Vice Chairman Rep. Jim Sensen-
brenner (R-WI), would require the EPA to seek independent 
scientific analysis on the effects of E15 gasoline on engines.
The measure now heads for consideration on the House floor, then 
if approved will move to the Senate.
Earlier, Rep. Sensenbrenner introduced H.R. 748 to prohibit the 
EPA from authorizing the use of gasoline containing greater than 
10% ethanol, which is deemed safe for use in motorcycles, ATVs, 
boats, lawnmowers and other small engines.
VIRGINIA MAY LEGALIZE TWO-ABREAST RIDING
The Virginia General Assembly is considering the repeal of a 40-
plus year-old law that makes it against the law for two motorcyclists 
to ride side-by-side in the same lane. Virginia and Vermont are 
the only two states in the U.S. with such a law on the books, while 
48 other states either don’t ban the practice or have specific laws 
allowing it. There’s no indication those states have more crashes 
or problems related to two-abreast riding, according to the Virginia 
Coalition of Motorcyclists.
The proposal, sponsored by 26th District Delegate Tony Wilt and 
18th District Delegate Michael Webert, sailed through the transpor-
tation committee and, overwhelmingly, through the House.
The law is an old one, possibly sparked by the menacing image 
of motorcycle gangs of the 60s. But since the law was passed 
over four decades ago, motorcycle registrations have shot up and 
charitable motorcyclists now ride in large groups for fund-raisers or 
to raise awareness, when riding two-deep is common.
Two-thirds of multi-vehicle motorcycle crashes are caused by 
people in cars who don’t see the riders. Two abreast may enhance 
visibility. And since motorcycles generally have one headlight, rid-
ing together can help illuminate dark roads.
INDIANA LAWMAKERS CONSIDER ALLOWING SUNDAY CYCLE 
SALES
After four years of trying, State Senator Ed Charbonneau (R-Val-
paraiso) recently won committee approval for legislation allowing 
the sale of motorcycles on Sundays. The Senate Commerce and 
Economic Development Committee voted 7-0 to forward Senate 
Bill 192 to the full Senate.
Sen. Charbonneau says motorcycle sales have increased in New 
Jersey and Pennsylvania after those states passed laws allowing 
motorcycle sales on the Sabbath.
The legislation distinguishes motorcycle sales from motor vehicle 
sales which would remain prohibited on Sundays. Thirteen states 
don’t allow cars to be sold on Sunday, including Indiana.
Charbonneau said many motorcycle dealerships are already open 
Sundays, selling merchandise or servicing motorcycles, and they 
should be able to sell motorcycles too.
FLORIDA SEEKS STIFFER PENALTIES FOR NEGLIGENT DRIV-
ERS
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ABATE Florida members from around the state were out in full 
force at the state capitol on Monday, Feb. 13th asking lawmakers 
for safer roads and to support legislation for stricter penalties for 
drivers who kill bikers on the road.
“Kill a motorcyclist they get an $82 fine, that’s all they get; failure 
to yield. You do that in a car, hit somebody else in a car, you get 
vehicular manslaughter,” said James “Doc” Reichenbach, ABATE 
President.
Reichenbach, who also serves as Chairman of the Board for the 
National Coalition of Motorcyclists (NCOM), testified on behalf of 
ABATE’s Stiffer Penalties Bill, S.B. 1754, which passed the Sen-
ate Transportation Committee on Jan. 27th by a vote of 7-0, and 
now goes to the Senate Criminal Justice Committee.
During the rally in Tallahassee, the names of bikers killed in 
wrecks last year were read aloud. Fifty-six bell chimes were 
sounded; one for each lost life. The bikers spent the rest of the 
day talking to lawmakers, then headed home hoping when they 
return next year, there are fewer bells to ring and fewer bikers lost.
MYRTLE BEACH RALLY DATE CONFUSION PROMPTS ABATE 
BOYCOTT
Myrtle Beach Harley-Davidson has moved the dates of its official 
spring rally into late May, effectively adding 10 more days of 
Harley-related events on the Grand Strand and sparking confu-
sion among bikers, businesses and rally promoters over when the 
rally will take place.
“They just don’t seem to want to play by whatever rules we set,” 
said Councilman Gary Loftus in calling on council members to 
revoke all May vendor permits for biker events. “They keep want-
ing to push and push and push well they’ve just pushed too hard 
this time.”
Horry County (S.C.) ABATE has decided to stage a boycott, not of 
the spring bike rally, but of the local Harley dealerships involved in 
rescheduling the Cruisin’ the Coast rally to May 18-28, carrying it 
over into Memorial Weekend when sportbikers traditionally begin 
arriving for Atlantic Beach Bike Fest aka “Black Bike Week”.
“The dust just got settled with Horry County, and now this has up-
set the county council all over again,” said Gary Balcom, ABATE 
chapter coordinator, recalling that in 2008 Myrtle Beach passed 
a litany of laws aimed at ending the rallies altogether, including a 
city-wide helmet law that was later ruled unconstitutional. “It’s a 
bad idea and was not discussed with anyone else,” said Balcom.
But there are other concerns, too, Balcom said. The large crowd 
would overwhelm local law enforcement resources, he wrote in 
an ABATE statement. “The last thing we want to see is any event 
getting out of hand,” Balcom wrote.
The statement calls the date change “a slap in the face to the 
county council” and encourages bikers to boycott the two dealer-
ships in Myrtle Beach and North Myrtle Beach “and we hope that 
the biker community as a whole will come together with us on this 
boycott until such time as they retract their plan of overlapping 
dates.”

MOTORCYCLE SALES HOLD STEADY FOR 2011
The 2011 motorcycle sales estimates from the Motorcycle Industry 
Council are in, with annual unit sales holding steady at 440,000. 
The good news: motorcycle sales haven’t declined from 2010. 
The bad news: they haven’t gone up either. The MIC reports 
440,899 total motorcycle sales for 2011, up 0.3% from 2010’s unit 
tally.
The motorcycle market shows gains and losses within the various 
segments, reports www.motorcycle-usa.com, noting that the 
largest sector, on-highway motorcycles, recorded a 1.8% increase 
over last year at 312,124 units. The boom and bust scooter 
market benefited with an 11.8% gain at 31,850 units. The biggest 
winner, however, was the dual segment which jumped 14.2% for 
the year, gaining 3337 units.
Off-Highway motorcycle sales dropped 13.5% on the year, losing 
10,905 units from the 2010 tally of 80,962. Combined with the 
ATV market, which continued a downward sales trend, more than 
45K OHV unit sales were lost on the year.
The 2011 total 440K annual motorcycle sales mark shows stabiliz-
ing of a market that crashed following the economic crisis in late 
2008. Total motorcycle unit sales topped 1.1 million in 2008 (the 
sixth consecutive year sales had topped the million unit mark), but 
plummeted 40.8% in 2009, followed by a further 15.8% decline in 
2010.
WORLD-FIRST STUDY ON CAUSE OF SERIOUS MOTOR-
CYCLE ACCIDENTS
A world-first study will examine the cause of serious motorbike 
crashes. Motorcyclists will be part of a $1.3 million Australian 
study aimed at slashing the number of motorcycle accidents. The 
ground-breaking inquiry will compare the experiences of riders 
injured in crashes at specific sites with riders who have travelled 
through the same site safely.
Transport Minister Terry Mulder described the new research as 
one of the most comprehensive motorbike studies attempted 
globally. “By comparing the two groups, we hope to learn not only 
what went wrong for those involved in crashes, but also what 
went right for those who negotiated a particular crash site safely,” 
Mulder said.
More than 1100 riders - half of whom have survived crashes - will 
be recruited over the next 18 months. The research is being 
funded by the State Government and headed by the Monash 
University Accident Research Centre (MUARC). Experts, five of 
whom are motorcyclists themselves, will analyze factors such as 
speed, experience and the physical environment in accidents.
Experienced and active riders have contributed to the question-
naire design to ensure relevance and improve study outcomes.
Results are expected towards the end of 2013.
WEIRD NEWS: HELMETED BRIT BIKER REFUSED SERVICE
Motorcyclists in England are being victimized by gas stations that 
enforce a “Remove Helmets” rule, as evidenced by an incident 
in Coventry when staff refused to serve a rider even though his 
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DEADLINE for INFO on the HOTLINE: Every Monday by Midnight! Call Fern

full-face visor was up.
Barry Hadley, 63, told the Coventry Telegraph: “I stood there for a couple of minutes and thought there was something wrong with the 
pump. Then a message came over the loudspeaker saying I had to remove my helmet, even though I always flip up the front. Why 
should I be classed as a thief because others are thieves?”
The manager said it was company policy, and in a letter to Hadley the station said: “Legally we are required to be able to validate the 
minimum age for dispensing fuel and this can not be assessed adequately if riders keep their helmets on.”

QUOTABLE QUOTE: “He who has a Why can endure any How.” 
Friedrich Nietzsche, German philosopher (1844-1900) 
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Classifieds for members are run at "No Charge". Non-member classifieds are only $5.00. 
Call any Board Member to place a classified ad. See page 2 for phone numbers

DEADLINE: 20th of each Month for Articles, Ads, Flyers, etc.

Ford F-250 Super Duty 2009 
31,000 - 4X4, XLT, Loaded, 4 Door Crew Cab, Tow Pack-
age, awesome condition, $37,500.
Kelly Blue Book at: $39,600 Chris - 954-495-5698

FOR SALE:2006 HONDA VTX 1300R ROADSMITH 
TRIKE $18,000:HAS TWO WINDSHIELDS, (1) TOURING 
(1) SPORTING,COMES WITH TOURING BAG WITH 
BACK REST,HAS AN ALL WEATHER COVER. THIS 
TRIKE RUNS INCREDIBLY WELL! IN MINT CONDITION. 
CONTACT: Virginia Westergren 954-249-5150 OR: Art 
Westergren 954-296-6354 - Email virginiawestergren@
comcast.net

2008 Screaming Eagle 110in Dyna WideGlide 
7000 mi. *Serious Inquires only* Test rides must have MC 
endorsement, helmet or Insurance waiver. 
Cash $17,500. Please call John @ (954) 591-7912

A 2006 Road King - Front Wheel with Tire and Rotor 
$175. Leather H-D Quick Release Tour Pack $300. 
Call Steve (501) 733-2226

2005 H.D. DELUXE SOFTAIL BLACK- $14,995 O.B.O. 
23,300 miles, new whitewall tires, serviced in April, radio 
mount kit and wiring, windshield, runs great, screaming 
eagle pipes and accessories. Sharp Bike. Call SHER 
SMITH 954-854-0120 or MARK SMITH 954-673-9392 or 
LEARGAL35@MSN.COM for pictures and more info!!!

'92 Harley-Davidson 1200 Sportster, all Chrome. Lots 
of extras and accessories $3,500. Call Joey at: 954-587-2872

For Sale: 2 Chrome HD 3/4 Helmets, 1 with M/C Radio, 
like new $400.00 for both, 1 seat for Sportster new $60.00. 
Call Hank 954-297-4737

120 Gallon Aquarium & Homemade Heavy Duty 
Stand - All the Filter setup and 100 lbs of new Rocks
$500 or OBO. Call Terry 954-427-8091

Please advise the editor by email (news@abatese.us) when your item is sold.
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ABATE of Florida, Inc.

PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693

STANDARD
US POSTAGE 

PAID
SO. FL. FACILITY
PERMIT NO. 269

UPCOMING SE CHAPTER 
MEETINGS

March 18, 2012 - Sunday 10 am  
April 15, 2012 - Sunday 10 am

at:
American Legion Post #321  Cooper City

9081 SW 51st St.  954-434-0965
From Griffin Rd.  and SW 90th Ave. go South to 

SW 51st St. then west 1/8 mile.

GOALS & PURPOSES 
OF ABATE

To print a newsletter to keep all bikers 
informed with regard to legislative 
actions and events around the state and 
throughout the country.
To become a powerful and viable political 
force in legislative matters concerning all 
motorcyclists rights.
To provide a lobbyist to represent ABATE 
of Florida, Inc. on the state and national 
level.
To promote voter registration and motivate 
members to write their legislators.
To promote safe riding habits without 
infringing on individual rights.
To educate the public about motorcycle 
awareness.

What’s Happening?
Call The Hotline!

954.310.4636 24/7

Come & join the ranks of those who care to be involved!


